
Word from Wyoming 
   November 2022 

 

Council Meeting Monday  
November 7 @6:30pm 
 

Town Hall Closed Friday  
November 11th– Veterans Day 
 

Planning and Zoning Meeting 
Wednesday November 16 @  
6:30pm 
 
Council Meeting Monday  
December 5 @6:30pm 
 
Christmas Parade Saturday  
December 10th @ 6pm. 
 
 

Trash pickup is every Friday. 
Recycling pickup is every   

Tuesday. Bulk pickup is every 
Wednesday, and Yard Waste 
pickup is Tuesday 11/15, 
11/29 and 12/13. 

(All meetings are held at the  
Wyoming Town Hall– 120 W. 
Camden Wyoming Ave. ) 

 Town of Wyoming 

120 W. Camden Wyoming Ave 

Wyoming, DE 19934 

 

Phone: (302) 697-2966 

Fax: (302) 697-7961 

Calendar of Events: 

Question of the month 

How much did the heaviest 

turkey in the world weigh?  

 

Last month’s answer:  

What is the weight of the 

world’s largest pumpkin?   

2,703lbs 

Wanted: Candidates for 2023 Election! 
 

Elections for Wyoming Town Council will be 
held in  February.  Council will have openings 

for two council seats and one Mayor seat.  
Council seats terms are for two years. Mayor 

seat term is for 3 years.  If you are interested, 
please stop into Town Hall on or after November 
30th to pick up an election packet.  To be put 

on the ballot, candidates must file their papers 
and a copy of the background check with the 
Town of Wyoming no later than 4:30 p.m. on 

Friday January 27, 2023.  
 

Qualifications for mayor and council members 

are as follows:  
 must be 21 years of age by the date of the 

election,  
 must be a citizen of the State of Delaware,  
 must be a qualified elector,  

 and must be a bona fide domiciliary of the 
Town for at least one year prior to the date of 

the election.   
 

Candidates must supply the Town with the  

results of a criminal background check at the 
time they file to run.  These checks must be 
done at the State Bureau of Investigation which 

is located on S. Bay Road in Dover.  Call  
739-5871 to check on times and to make an  
appointment.   

 
*****To vote in Town of Wyoming 

elections, you must be registered 
with the Kent County Depart-
ment of Elections and be at least 

18 years of age with photo ID.  



Registration is open! 

Registration for the Annual Christmas 

Lights Contest and Christmas Parade is 

now open!  

Dates to remember: 

Last day to register for parade is November 30th.   
 

Homes/Businesses must be registered by December 

2nd for the lights contest.   
 

Parade will take place on Saturday December 10th 

starting at 6pm.  
 

Lights Contest Voting between December 10th- De-

cember 19th.  

Visit our website at Wyoming.delaware.gov or our Face-

book page for links/forms to register. If you are unable to 

access our online registration, please give us a call at 302-

697-2966 and we’ll assist in getting your home or busi-

ness registered. If you have any questions, please contact 

Audrey at Town Hall (302)697-2966.   

Permitting 

Q: Why do I need a permit?  

 A building permit allows you to legally begin 
construction on your home project. Having a 
permit proves that your project drawings 
have been cleared and met all necessary specifications. 
It also gives you satisfaction that your project is safe and 
compliant. 
 

Q: What projects require a permit? 

New Construction, additions, garages, pole buildings, 
sheds, gazebos, porches, pergolas, patio, pool, fences, 
sidewalks, driveways, solar panels, roof, siding, windows, 
demolition and remodeling.  
 

Q: Who should I contact if I have questions regarding 

permits? 

If you are unsure if you need a permit or have questions, 

please contact Roseann Lamar at 302-697-2966 or email 

rlamar@wyomingde.com. 

Food Assistance 

We are happy to announce that the Wyoming 

Police Department and All in Fellowship will 

be working together again to bring the com-

munity some food assistance. Boxes will be 

available on Tuesday November 22nd,  4-6pm. 

Pick up will take place behind Wyoming Town 

Hall. There will be a limited number of boxes 

available.   

Do you or someone you know need a little as-

sistance? If you would like to reserve a box for 

your family, please call (697-2966) or email 

(townofwyoming@comcast.net) to reserve your 

box. Unclaimed boxes will be given out on a 

first come, first serve basis.  

Town Manager– Michael Wooleyhand and Town Clerk– 

Roseann Lamar serving up popcorn to Halloween visitors. 

Dakota M. posing with town’s Halloween tree. 


